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PBC Organizational Committee Informal Meeting 

on “Financing for Peacebuilding” 

10 October 2016 

 

Chair’s Summary 

 

Background 

On 10 October 2016, the Peacebuilding Commission (PBC) convened an informal meeting. The meeting 

was chaired by H.E. Mr. Macharia Kamau, Chair of the PBC, and addressed the following agenda items: i) 

Financing for Peacebuilding and ii) 
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since 2010. She pointed out that after the conflict in the summer of 2010, the Government began to 

work on a long-term peacebuilding and development 
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country was facing: even after 25 years of independence, not all sections of the border between the two 

countries that were part of the Soviet Union were legally defined, which was one of the factors of 

instability. While resolving the water and energy problems between the countries of the region 

remained a challenge, the proximity to Afghanistan has led to the creation of a corridor of drug 

trafficking alongside challenges in humanitarian issues and criminal property. Furthermore, the fight 

against extremism and terrorism in the region was critical issue that needed to be addressed. 

 

7. Mr. Petko Draganov, SRSG, UN Regional Centre for Preventive Diplomacy for Central Asia 

(connected via VTC from Ashgabat), stated that <ǇƌŐǇǌƐƚĂŶ͛Ɛ�ĞǆƉĞƌŝĞŶĐĞ�ŝŶ�ƉĞĂĐĞďƵŝůĚŝŶŐ�ĂŶĚ�ƉƌĞǀĞŶƚŝǀĞ�

diplomacy could serve as a model for other countries. It was an example of cooperation between all the 

key bilateral, regional and multilateral partners. SRSG Draganov described ƚŚĞ�hE͛Ɛ�ƌĞƐƉŽŶƐĞ�ƚŽ�ƐƵƉƉŽƌƚ�
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addition to PBC deliberations and agreed that it offered an important example of a more flexible and 

accessible forum. A number of Member State interventions focused on the following issues: 

 

   Many delegations commended the PBF for its catalytic, timely and critical contribution to 

sustaining peace in Kyrgyzstan. 

 The PBC needed to convene more discussions of this kind in order to diversify its focus, keep 

Member States better informed of PBF activities ĂŶĚ�ƐƚƌĞŶŐƚŚĞŶ�ƚŚĞ��ŽŵŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ͛Ɛ�ƐǇŶĞƌŐŝĞƐ�

with the PBF.  

 Predictable and sustained financing was critical so that the PBF could continue to invest in 

peacebuilding and sustaining peace.  

 Further discussions on QCPR were needed to improve UN coherence at the country-level. 

 Several delegations stated that a regional approach and collective efforts were important to 

address cross-border challenges, including the rise of violent extremism, illegal drug 

trafficking, migration and water-sharing.  

 A few members mentioned that violent extremism should also be further discussed in the 

PBC, including how the PBC and PBF can assist in preventing radicalization.  

 

10. Mr. Bisrat Aklilu, Member of the Advisory Group (AG) of the PBF, shared the findings of the �'͛Ɛ�

visit to Kyrgyzstan (April 2016). He noted that the visit aimed to understand the nature, effectiveness 

and impacts of the PBF operations in Kyrgyzstan by discussing with project beneficiaries. He stated that 

PBF projects in Kyrgyzstan had well-defined peacebuilding needs and goals, displayed impressive value 

for money, had a strong gender focus, contributed to stem youth radicalization, was time-bound and 

required to be catalytic and scaled-up initial PBF investments. The visit confirmed that political 

commitment existed in Kyrgyzstan. He mentioned that consolidation of the inter-community peaceful 

coexistence in Kyrgyzstan could benefit from a broader and more sustained interaction and political 

support through possible continued association with the UN Peacebuilding Architecture. Mr. Aklilu 

stated that the peacebuilding initiatives in Kyrgyzstan were probably the most critical areas where the 

UN had to deliver-as-one to support the peacebuilding programmes of national governments. 

 

11. Ms. Yukie Mokuo, UNICEF Representative in Kyrgyzstan, spoke about the impact and 

ƐƵƐƚĂŝŶĂďŝůŝƚǇ� ŽĨ� ƉƌŽũĞĐƚƐ� ŽŶ� ŵƵůƚŝůŝŶŐƵĂůŝƐŵ� ĂŶĚ� ƐĐŚŽŽů� ĐƵƌƌŝĐƵůƵŵ� ĂŶĚ� ŐŽǀĞƌŶŵĞŶƚ� ŽĨ� <ǇƌŐǇǌƐƚĂŶ͛Ɛ�

initiatives. She stated that learning different languages through the PBF funded projects was directly 

associated with civic identity and prevention of violent extremism. Promoting multi-lingualism in 

Kyrgyzstan could provide job opportunities and empower youth to be active citizens and foster an 
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environment enabling broader integration, especially of minorities while promoting protection of their 

rights and address civic cohesion. 

 

12. Civil society representatives (Mr. Tilebaldy Uulu Eliyzar, Program director at the Institute for 

Youth Development, and Ms. Anara Eginalieva, Director of Bishkek Head Office of the Foundation for 

Tolerance International, connected via VTC from Bishkek) spoke about the achievements of 

implementing PBF projects, focusing on the role of youth and how they have engaged in the 

peacebuilding initiatives. Mr. Eliyzar said that the PBF allowed CSOs to work closely with the state and 

local government, which created synergies and cooperation at different levels, and increased the level of 

trust between citizens and the local administration. Ms. Eginalieva added that work continued with 

young people to address conflict prevention and resolution, including in border areas. She spoke of the 

value that through the PBF projects, a safe forum was provided for all to participate in discussions and 

decisions, while providing knowledge and gaining experience in non
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enhanced coherence between the UN, AU, Regional Economic Communities and other international 

actors in sustaining peace in Africa.  The delegation consisted of the Chair, Vice-Chairs of the PBC, as 

well as PBSO. 

 

16. Letter from the Chair of the Guinea Configuration (dated 3 August 2016): 


